
   
 

 

 

April 30, 2024 

 

Ms. Cynthia Newberg, Director 

Stratospheric Protection Division 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 

Washington, DC 20460 

 

Re: Supplemental Information on Petition for Administrative Reconsideration 

  

Dear Ms. Newberg:  

 

The undersigned organizations representing the U.S. heating, ventilation, air conditioning, and 

refrigeration industry (HVACR) are writing to provide further information regarding our Petition 

for Administrative Reconsideration submitted on December 21, 2023, of “Phasedown of 

Hydrofluorocarbons: Restrictions on the Use of Certain Hydrofluorocarbons Under the American 

Innovation and Manufacturing Act of 2020,” 88 Fed. Reg. 73098 (Oct. 24, 2023).  

 

Specifically, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has requested clarification on the 

scope of the petitioned prohibition on the manufacture and import of R-410A condensing units. 

The petition identified residential and light commercial air conditioning and heat pump 

condensing unit components designed for use in configurations with a single condenser and a 

single evaporator with R-410A. 

 

In response to EPA’s request to refine the scope further, the petitioners propose refining the 

prohibition by limiting it to single and three phase residential and light commercial air 

conditioners and heat pumps less than 65,000 BTUs. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please contact us if you have any further questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stephen R. Yurek 

President & CEO 

Air-Conditioning, Heating  

and Refrigeration Institute 

(AHRI) 

 
Kevin Fay 

Executive Director 

Alliance for Responsible 

Atmospheric Policy 

 

 

 

 

Talbot H. Gee 

CEO 

Heating, Air-conditioning & 

Refrigeration Distributors 

International 
 

 


